Cumbernauld Primary School

Dear Parent/Carer,

14th August 2020

I write to update you with the following information:

Breakfast Club Update

We are delighted to inform you that our breakfast club will start on Monday 17th August 2020, from 8.15-8.45am. The breakfast consists of cereal, milk and toast. This is free to pupils who are in Primary 1 - 3 and for pupils in Primary 4 - 7 who are in receipt of free school meals. For all other pupils the cost is £1 per day with a sliding scale for families of two at £1.50 per day and families of three at £1.80 per day.

Cumbernauld Primary pupils should enter the door from the turning circle at the back of the school. Mrs Tonner, our Breakfast Club Assistant, will be positioned at the door to welcome the children. Due to current restrictions, no adults are allowed to enter the school grounds or building with their children.

Please be assured that we will continue to encourage all children to follow appropriate hygiene measures, including washing or sanitising their hands on entry to the building. The children will be directed to their allocated zone.

After service is over, Mrs Tonner will escort Primary 1-3 pupils to their designated zone prior to the start of the school day. Primary 4-7 pupils should remain in the playground and report to their allocated zone.

Start of the school day

General supervision in the playground starts from 8.45am. From the 17th August 2020, until further notice, we will continue to offer soft entry to the building from 9.00 -9.15am for P2-P7 pupils. This is to help ease congestion at the school gates and to maximise social distancing for our parents and carers. Children should continue to enter the playground and proceed directly to their zone.

End of school day

Arrangements for P2-7 pupils will remain the same. Please follow the guidance previously issued. This is to ease congestion at the school gates and to maximise social distancing for parents and carers.

P1 Pupils

The entry gate for P1 pupils will remain the same. We will continue with the one way system in place. The school day will begin at 8.45am. Please can I respectfully ask you to be at the gate to collect your child at 2.45pm. We will start dismissal with P1A (Mrs Wares), followed by P1B (Mrs Canning and Mrs Steven). This will not affect children who are using school transport at the start or end of the school day.

Thank you for your support in all school matters.

Yours sincerely,

E CLINTON

Head Teacher